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MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY INFORMATION

The United Veterans Memorial Day Parade will begin in Beloit at 9:00 a.m. on Monday, May

27, 2013. We remember and thank all veterans who have served in the United States Armed

Forces.

City Hall and the Beloit Public Library will be CLOSED on Monday, May 27 in observance of

the Memorial Day holiday. City of Beloit residents are reminded that trash and recycling

collection will be delayed by one day the week of May 27, 2013 in observance of the holiday.

There will be no trash or recycling collection on Memorial Day.

The Recycling Drop Off Center at 2351 Springbrook Court will be CLOSED on Saturday,

June 1, 2013 to accommodate equipment/staff needs for Saturday trash/recycling collection.

VETS ROLL

Once again, the Greater Beloit community turned out on the evening of Wednesday, May 22

to give the Veterans an extremely warm “welcome home” as part of their return from

Washington, D.C. The group visited and toured both the WWII and Korean Conflict

Monuments. I was honored to be a part of the program, welcoming all of the Veterans back

to Beloit and thanking them for their service to our country. Once again, we thank all those

who turned out to share this significant evening with returning Veterans.

SPRING TREE PLANTING AVAILABLE

The City’s Department of Public Works would once again like to remind everyone they are

now accepting requests from residents for terrace trees to be planted this spring. Species will

be determined by the City Forestry Supervisor. There is no cost and trees will be allocated

on a first come, first served basis. For additional information, please contact the Department

of Public Works at (608) 364-2929. All requests must be received by Friday, May 31, 2013 to

participate in the spring planting for this year.

FRIDAYS IN THE PARK

The “Fridays in the Park” noon luncheons and entertainment event started this Friday and will

continue throughout the summer season with a different restaurant and different

entertainment each week. The events this year will be held in Gantry Park which is located

directly across the street from the First National Park Plaza. The first event held earlier today

was well attended. If you are available in the downtown area on Fridays, please stop by to

enjoy lunch with the Downtown business community.

GOT ART! EVENT

Just a reminder, the “Got Art!” event is scheduled for June 5th -15th. A number of arts

related events are scheduled to occur throughout the City of Beloit. For more information on

Got Art! and the events that will be sponsored during that period of time please click [here].

May 24, 2013

A weekly publication
from the Office of the

City Manager

Special points of

interest:

 Community Events

(page 3)

C I T Y O F B E L O I T

THE BELOIT REPORT

CURRENT EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES

CONTINUING ITS RESURGENCE AS A GEM OF THE ROCK RIVER VALLEY



Page 2

The Beloit Report

2014 BUDGET PROCESS

The CIP Review Committee met this week for a first look at the proposed 2014 Capital Improvement’s Budget. There are

always more projects than there are available funds. Next week, the committee will meet with representatives from the

various departments and divisions that have submittals, and we will begin to “size” the budget to match projected available

revenue for infrastructure upgrades in 2014.

CITY REVENUE BOND REFUNDING BID REJECTED

Based on a recommendation from Ehlers, our financial consultant, the City opened bids this past Wednesday on a refunding

of approximately $1.4 million in storm water bonds. The consultant recommended that this be done off of the Monday

schedule because of a number of bids that were outstanding for that particular date. The resolution authorizing the bidding

process included certain parameters that would need to be met in the bidding in order for an award to be made. The City

received only one bid and, while the interest rate was attractive, the bond discount was higher than anticipated, thereby

failing to meet the parameters included in Council’s resolution. Consequently, the bid was rejected and the consultant will

be doing some additional research to determine whether or not it would make financial sense for the City to rebid the

refunding for this bond issue in the near future. If the consultant determines that it is still advantageous, then an additional

resolution will appear on a subsequent Council agenda authorizing the rebid process.

PLANNING CONTINUES FOR THE I-39/90 WIDENING AND I-43 INTERCHANGE RECONSTRUCTION

This past week, we had yet another meeting in Madison with the design team who is working on the 39/90 widening, which

includes the I-43 Interchange reconstruction. At the meeting, we continued reviewing design options, which were requested

by the Federal Highway Administration before they can allow the consultants to complete the interchange design

alternatives. While we reviewed and commented on the material submitted, we still do not have a final set of design

alternatives for this interchange. We will be meeting again in June to continue work on this process which, unfortunately,

has taken considerably longer than initially anticipated.

LEGISLATIVE ACTIVITIES

As noted last week, the City Manager spent all of Wednesday, May 22, 2013 in Madison engaged in various legislative

activities. We had our Lobby Day meeting in the morning and I met with three of our four elected representatives, along with

a staff person from the fourth office to go over a number of issues of importance to municipalities across Wisconsin.

Following the meeting, we reconvened for this year’s annual legislative luncheon. Governor Walker was the key note

speaker this year. Before the Governor spoke, he did meet briefly with the Board of Directors for the League and we had an

opportunity to speak with the Governor. Most of the discussion centered around economic development and job creation

initiatives currently underway in the State. The Urban Alliance met after the luncheon and we had an additional update on

various legislative initiatives underway in the Capitol, most of which center around various elements of the State’s proposed

biennial budget, which is currently under review by the Joint Finance Committee. All in all, it was a productive day and time

well spent discussing issues with concern to Beloit and other municipalities.

VACANCIES ON CITY COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS AND BOARDS

Residents of Beloit are encouraged and welcome to volunteer to serve on municipal advisory committees. By participating,

you will have a voice in helping to make the community an even better place to live. Attached is an application form, along

with more information on each committee. At the present time, we are looking for volunteers to fill vacancies on the

following:

Alcohol Beverage License Control Committee Community Development Authority (Public Housing resident)

Appointment Review Committee Equal Opportunities & Human Relations Commission

Board of Appeals Municipal Golf Committee (Youth)

Board of Ethics Park, Recreation & Conservation Advisory Commission (Youth)

Board of Review (Alternate) Plan Commission

Business Improvement District (Owner Occupant) Traffic Review Committee



CITY MEETING CALENDAR— MAY 27—JUNE 1, 2013

Monday, May 27 Cancelled Traffic Review Committee (D. Luebke)

Monday, May 27 Cancelled Police and Fire Commission

Tuesday, May 28 7:00 p.m. Landmarks Commission, Forum (C. Haynes)

UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS

This is just a sample of events coming up in Beloit. A more complete listing is available on the Visit Beloit website:

www.visitbeloit.com

Beloit Public Library offers many events for youth, teens and adults. Please click [here] for more information.

Beloit Snappers season is underway! Please click [here] to view their website for game schedules, special

promotions, and more.

Farmer’s Market, from 8:00—1:00 p.m., Saturday’s throughout the summer, downtown Beloit.

2013 Parks & Leisure Services Division Summer Program Guide. Please click [here].

Monday, May 27 9:00 a.m. Memorial Day Parade, Downtown Beloit

Saturday, June 1—Sunday, June 2 Free Fishing Weekend at Welty Environmental Center, Beckman Mill

County Park. Call the Welty Environmental Center for more information

and to ask about borrowing equipment. 608-361-1377

Wednesday, June 5 6:00 p.m.—8:00 p.m. “Silver Linings Playbook” Adult Event at the Beloit Public Library, 605 Eclipse

Blvd. Sponsored by FABL. Refreshments will be served. Free and open to all

adults.
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http://www.beloitlibrary.info/
http://www.milb.com/index.jsp?sid=t554
http://www.ci.beloit.wi.us/vertical/sites/%257B662E25CC-A6A0-4B38-B151-A18A081D6A0A%257D/uploads/Summer_Program_Guide_2013(1).pdf
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Police and Fire Commission 

Meeting CANCELLATION Notice  

Monday, May 27, 2013 5:00 PM 

City Hall Forum 

Beloit WI  53511 

 
The Police & Fire Commission meeting scheduled for Monday, May 27, 2013 has been 
cancelled. 
 
 
Charles Losinske, President 
Beloit Police & Fire Commission 
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